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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)
Monday 22ND May 2006 
MOTION NO. 6
CATHAOIRLEACHS BUSINESS: Councillor E. Moloney
"That this Committee supports a ban on Estate Management Companies in housing estates in Tallaght and the implementation of strict limits for their use in apartment blocks and seeks the support of the full Council for such measures."

REPORT:

When granting planning permission for residential developments the following is inserted as a condition of  the planning permission where appropriate:-

“Prior to the occupation of the first residential unit a plan clearly identifying the external common areas of the development being retained in private ownership shall be submitted to the Planning Authority. The said areas shall not be taken in charge by the Council and shall instead be maintained by a Management Company set up for this purpose pursuant to The Companies Act 1963, as amended.   Continued membership of a Management Company set up for this purpose pursuant to the Companies Acts, 1963 as amended shall be compulsory for all owners for the time being of property within the development.   A copy of the Certificate of Incorporation of the said Company shall be submitted to the Planning Authority with the said plan.  Any changes to the status or nature of the Management Company shall be notified to the Council forthwith.   The Management Company shall hold insurance for public liability risk at all times.

REASON:  To ensure a proper standard of residential development and maintenance of the private areas within the development.”

This condition is inserted in permissions where the development consists of apartments, gated developments and in cases where the developer has indicated that it is not intended that the roads and  services and open spaces be offered for taking in charge by the Council.

The purpose of inserting this condition in relevant planning permissions is to protect future purchasers by ensuring a management company is formed which will maintain common and shared areas within the development such as car spaces, green verges, lighting, on-site access avenues or driveways, roofs and the external fabric of the building/s and also internal common services and shared areas such as corridors, floors, walls, attic tanks and plumbing, which are external to the apartment itself.

The Law Reform Commission is at present examining various issues in respect of the legislation governing management companies. It expects to be in a position to publish a Consultation Paper.  This is awaited. 
It is considered appropriate that the Council should continue to insert the above Condition in relevant planning permissions pending the findings of the Law Reform Commission.  Any future change in current legislation is a matter for Government.
It should be noted that as a property owner the developer is not obliged legally to offer or complete a taking-in-charge procedure in respect of new development.
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